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Dear Friends,                   December 2024 
 

As we look back on 2024, Nuclear Watch New Mexico hopes you had a wonderful year. We 

wish you peace and prosperity. Given uncertain times ahead, we are confident that by working 

together we can meet the enourmous challenges that are in store for us in 2025. 
 

Together, we can resist provocative nuclear weapons programs that are helping to fuel a new 

arms race. A prime example is the expanded production of plutonium “pit” bomb cores at both 

the Los Alamos National Laboratory (LANL) and the Savannah River Site in South Carolina. 

NukeWatch NM is leading the effort to compel legally required public review of the National 

Nuclear Security Administration’s (NNSA’s) most expensive program ever (but has no credible 

cost estimates). New pit production is not needed because it is for new weapons designs, not to 

maintain the safety and reliability of the existing, extensively tested nuclear stockpile.  
 

Together we can watchdog LANL cleanup. Please join us next year for public hearings 

where we will oppose LANL’s plans to “cap-and-cover” existing radioactive and toxic wastes, 

leaving them permanently buried in unlined pits and shafts as a perpetual threat to groundwater.  
 

We ask for your help in compelling the Department of Energy to stop expansion of the 

Waste Isolation Pilot Plant (WIPP) in southern New Mexico. WIPP’s mission is fundamentally 

changing from cleanup to direct support of the new arms race as the dump for new radioactive 

plutonium wastes from expanding nuclear weapons production. See how to make a difference at 

https://stopforeverwipp.org/home 
 

Together, we can make progress toward a future nuclear weapons-free world! With deep 

appreciation, we thank those who have already contributed. If you haven’t given yet, please 

know that your support is vital to our ongoing work. Your generous tax deductible donation 

can be mailed to Nuclear Watch NM, 903 W. Alameda #325, Santa Fe, NM 87501, or made 

online at www.nukewatch.org 
 

Our sincere gratitude and best wishes for the coming year, 
 

Jay Coghlan   Scott Kovac    Sophie Stroud, 

Executive Director  Research Director   Digital Content Manager 
 

P.S.: If you’re so inclined, please go to https://www.armscontrol.org/acpoy/2024 to vote for the 2024 

Arms Control Person(s) of the Year. Savannah River Site Watch, Tri-Valley CAREs, the 

Gullah/Geechee Sea Island Coalition, the South Carolina Environmental Law Project and NukeWatch 

NM are nominees for their lawsuit to compel the NNSA to complete a nation-wide programmatic 

environmental impact statement on expanded plutonium pit production. 

https://stopforeverwipp.org/home
/Users/scottkovac/Documents/Your%20tax-deductible%20donation
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